worked out and the details will be published in the
Journal of Nuclear Medicine in the near future.

NEW SNM CHAPTER OFFICERS

A number of the SNM Chapters which hold fall
meetings have recently elected new officers.

In the Eastern Great Lakes Chapter, Donald E.
Wood was elected president, Yehuda G. Laor elected
vice-president and Robert O’Mara was elected secre-
tary. Robert Shepherd will continue as treasurer of
the chapter.

In the Rocky Mountain Chapter, Bertram L. Pear
has become president, Jack Grossman is 1st vice-
president, John Stucki is 2nd vice-president and
Alfred J. Dickhaus is secretary-treasurer. William
R. Hendee is president-elect.

In the Mideastern Chapter Richard C. Reba has
taken over as secretary from Gerald Johnston who
has moved out of the chapter.

In the Southeastern Chapter A. Bertrand Brill is
president and C. D. Maynard continues as secretary.
Elected to the offices of president-elect, treasurer and
administrative secretary are Arthur F. Dratz, Ran-
dall W. Carter and Robert H. Rohrer, respectively.

New officers in the New England Chapter are:
William Klutz, president; Edward Webster, vice-
president; Norio Higano, treasurer; Irving Goodoff,
secretary and James Searles, historian.

FELLOWSHIPS AVAILABLE IN
NUCLEAR MEDICINE

The Department of Radiology of the University of
Pennsylvania is conducting a two-year program de-
signed to prepare physicians for a full-time career
in nuclear medicine. Applicants should have com-
pleted at least one year of residency in either radi-
ology or internal medicine or have comparable ex-
perience. Two new positions are available each year.
Stipends and tuitions are grant-supported for appli-
cants who are United States citizens or foreign na-
tionals who have been admitted to the United States
for permanent residence. Inquiries should be for-
warded to the program director: David E. Kuhl,
M.D., Nuclear Medicine Section, Department of
Radiology, Hospital of the University of Pennsyl-
vania, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19104,

CORRECTION

The first sentence under “Materials and Methods”
in the paper “Effect of TSH on the 24-hr 13! Uptake
in Graves’ Disease” (J. Nucl. Med. 10:246, 1969)
should read “Baseline 13!I uptake” instead of “Base-
line 125] uptake.” '
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ASA SEEDS HONORED BY
DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

At the June 1969 Annual Meeting of the Society
of Nuclear Medicine, the Board of Trustees awarded
the Society’s Distinguished Service Award to Asa
Seeds for his long and devoted service to the Society
of Nuclear Medicine. This is only the second time
the award has been given Marshall Brucer received
the first Distinguished Service Award.

In presenting Dr. Seeds with the award at the
annual business meeting of the Society, Norman J.
Holter, one of the founders of the Society and a
past president, said, “From Spokane (the meeting
at which SNM was formed in 1954) to date Asa has
served the Society continuously without letup. He
gave his guidance to many early committees and
here today he is still hard at work with committees
and only just recently completed the creation of the
Society of Nuclear Medicine Education and Research
Foundation. He served as president-elect, president,
and since those days, continuously as our historian.
His practical and philosophical guidance has run
like a thread from Spokane to now.

ASA SEEDS, M.D.
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